General Information about ASPDC Travel Grants for 2008 - 2009


The Academic Staff Professional Development Committee (ASPDC) is committed to providing opportunities for academic staff members to enhance their professional development. This includes both on-campus opportunities and support of off-campus conferences and activities. To encourage involvement and participation in off-campus conferences and activities, the ASPDC provides support for professional development and through the Travel Grant program. The grant program is a fund reimbursement and requires matching funding through a person's home department or other alternative source*. The activity must be significant to the academic staff member's professional development. The activity may be local, regional, national, or international in scope. 

Contingent upon the availability of funds, the grant may match up to one-half of the total cost of the activity, with a maximum amount of $800 per individual per fiscal year. The home department (or alternative funding source*) must provide at least one-half of the travel funding. A person may apply for more than one Travel Grant during the fiscal year, providing the total cost for all grants do not exceed the $800 limit. 

*Note: The ASPDC understands that in this current period of financial constraints, departmental funding may not be available to academic staff.  In that case, individuals must submit the ORIGINAL TAER to the committee, as no departmental funds will be encumbered (although you still must seek your supervisor’s signature for acknowledgement of the absence and also to ensure that you are covered under WSU insurance policies should you have an accident en route.)
Eligibility
All academic staff members are eligible to apply for the travel grant. However priority will be given based on the following criteria: 

1. New academic staff employee (within the last 3 years). 

2. Involvement in the meeting or activity (i.e. - Presenter, Committee Chair, etc.). 

3. Employees who have not previously received a grant award in the current academic year. 

Priority Deadlines
The following are the priority deadlines for the travel grant application for the fiscal year 
1st October, 2008 – 30th September, 2009:

	For Travel during
	Submit application by
	Decision will be announced by

	Fall semester

1 October, 2008 – 30 December, 2008
	Early October, 2008
	30 days after submission of application

	Winter Semester
1 January, 2009 – 30 April, 2009
	30 November, 2008
	30 December, 2008

	Spring/Summer semester
1 May, 2009 – 30 July, 2009
	30 March, 2009
	30 April, 2009

	1 September, 2009  – 30 September, 2009
	1 August, 2009
	30 days after submission of application


Please note: 

· The ASPDC could award an amount less than the $800 maximum to an individual if the availability of funds is limited 

· The ASPDC reserves the right to limit the amount of Travel Grants awarded to any department sending more than one individual to a single activity. 

Questions regarding the Travel Grant Program should be directed to: 

ASPDC Travel Grant Program Subcommittee Chair
Gayle McCreedy

Academic Services Officer III

College of Liberal Arts & Science

Dept of History, 3094 F/AB
Wayne State University
Detroit, MI 48202

ab3697@wayne.edu

+1 313-577-2592

Applications for travel during the 2008 – 2009 fiscal year will be accepted starting October 1, 2009.

